Notes from the Patients Participation Group meeting
Tuesday, 18th February 2014
at St Luke’s Primary Care Centre
Present 

Joan Randell (Chair) Moira Chapman, Ray Chapman, Christine Churchman, Catherine Donaldson, Brian Morgan,  Pauline Robinson  and Tom Tarry (patients) 
Apologies

Apologies were received from Chris Page
Agenda

This being an interim meeting, there was no set agenda. 

The objective set for the meeting was consider a draft constitution based on discussions held at the interim meeting on 15th January.
These minutes are in the form of brief notes.

Updates
· JR reported brief feedback from GJ on the recent CQC inspection. The inspection was rigorous (this was endorsed by PR) and GJ is pleased to confirm that all the standards scrutinised by inspectors were met. He will report in more detail at the next quarterly meeting. In due course, the full findings will be posted on the practice website.
· Three prospective new members of the PPG have been contacted by JR who invited them to attend the next quarterly meeting. Geoffrey Beedle, Shirley Brown and Elizabeth Tregonning all accepted the invitation. However, Mr Knight, also a prospective new member, will join the on-line Patient Reference Group.

· In reply to a question from RC, it was confirmed that minutes of PPG meetings are available on-line.

Notes from the last interim meeting
The notes of the last interim meeting held on 15th January were accepted as a true record.

Matters Arising
· Following a question about circulation of the notes, BM apologised to CD that she and one other member who also prefers to receive hard copies had not done so on this occasion. Every effort will be made to ensure that this is not repeated. Papers were sent electronically to all other members.
· CD noted that queues are Reception are long and appear to be getting worse. CC re-iterated that dedicated staff should be deployed more flexibly. RC identified the storage box for prescriptions awaiting collection appears to be too small causing staff to take longer than seems necessary to locate scripts. In adding information, PR agreed and proposed a larger file box.
· BM related a long conversation overheard in the pharmacy between a senior patient and pharmacy staff. A problem arose because the patient who had a telephone consultation had been prescribed medication which he was unable to use, a further example  of problems which can sometimes arise through lack of face to face contact as a result of  the Dr First system.
· CC noted that some practices are increasingly able to offer procedures such as ultrasound examinations as primary care, avoiding the necessity to attend hospital. She is interested to learn which procedures are available at St Luke’s. 
· BM read an email from Barbara Hogg, Saxon Spires PPG, setting out the benefits of affiliation to the National Association of Patient Participation (NAPP). This was in response to a query raised during discussions about a draft constitution. Barbara again offered to attend our meetings if required.
Draft Constitution
Prior to the meeting, all members received a draft constitution built around recommendations, preferences and alternatives which came out of the discussion groups at the last meeting. The framework was based on a scoring system for ranking headings. Groups also highlighted details which they preferred within these categories. Other factors such as tone, layout and length were also identified. A section on Finance was included as an optional extra. There was such a great deal of conformity between groups that drawing up the draft had been relatively straightforward. 
· After discussion, the draft was accepted almost in its entirety with one small exception. Committee Meetings bullet point one be changed to read “Each year, the Committee aims to hold four quarterly meetings including an AGM.”
· The Finance section will not be included at this stage.

· The preference is to hold the AGM in September. 

· Funds raised by the PPG through book sales are currently held by the practice in a specific account. It is proposed that the name of that account be changed to include the name PPG.  The signatories to that account should be reviewed. GJ be asked to nominate projects for which the funds may be needed and to provide information on signatories.  
· Affiliation to NAPP be kept under consideration but not entered into at this time. 

The draft constitution will be taken forward to the next quarterly meeting for ratification.

Agenda for next quarterly meeting.

JR will meet GJ to compile the agenda for the next quarterly meeting. It was agreed that it is desirable to include the following:

· Patient related issues – signage, prescriptions, Reception, Dr First issues

· Patient Satisfaction Survey – progress and summary outcomes (if known)

· Feedback from CQC inspection

· Date of AGM

Other items

PR asked if members had received the leaflet (“Better Information Means Better Care”) about the forthcoming introduction of a national database to provide a global picture of patient care both in hospital and at primary care levels. (The new project is known as care.data ) Patients have the option of opting out, preventing their records being shared beyond the practice. A national advertising campaign is getting under way this week. Only one member had received this information.                (See footnote)
Next Meeting

The date of the next meeting will be Wednesday, 18th March starting at 6.15 p.m. This will be a quarterly meeting. A full agenda will be circulated before the meeting.

___________________________________________________________________________________
Footnote

The practice has prepared a factsheet about CARE.DATA which includes the following statements:

· Care.data will extract coded data from all care settings to ensure that commissioners and providers obtain a more complete and balanced picture of the care being delivered to NHS patients. Without joined-up information it is impossible to commission joined-up care or to address variations in the quality, efficiency and equity of health service provision.

· Information for care.data will be extracted to the secure environment of the Health and Social Care Information Centre (HSCIC) as a series of codes together with NHS number, postcode, gender and date of birth. These data are then processed in an automated way.

More information visit NHS Choices website at www.nhs.uk/caredata
Patients are urged to read the information in order to make an informed choice.
A consent form is available from Reception. Patients who wish to opt out of their information being stored and shared from care.data can use the form to indicate their choice.

The practice information sheet also gives details about Summary Care Records which have been in operation since January 2012.  SCR contains lists of your medication, allergies or sensitivities. It is designed to be used for those who provide treatment outside the surgery such as out-of-hours service or a clinic/surgery that you attend for urgent care whilst you are away from home in England. 

Patients can also opt out of the Summary Care Records system, if they wish, using the same practice form used for care.data opt out. The consent form can also be used to opt back into care.data and/or Summary Care Data.
More information on SCR visit www.nhscarerecords.nhs.uk
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